
 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF RICHMOND PLANNING COMMISSION  
EXPRESSING APPRECIATION TO  

 

THE MEMBERS OF THE RICHMOND 300 ADVISORY COUNCIL 
 

WHEREAS, the Richmond 300 Advisory Council was established in accordance 
with sections 2-793 through 2-799 of the Code of the City of Richmond as an ad-
hoc committee of the Richmond City Planning Commission and was tasked with 
advising the Planning Commission and the Department of Planning and 
Development Review (PDR) in the development of the city-wide Master Plan 
Update, Richmond 300: A Guide for Growth; and 

WHEREAS, the members of the Richmond 300 Advisory Council represented a 
diversity of Richmonders and included individuals with expertise in planning, real 
estate, architecture, historic preservation, urban design, and law, as well as 
community members who were experts in their communities; and   

WHEREAS, the members of the Richmond 300 Advisory Council diligently 
served as: 1)  A sounding board to help shape the content of Richmond 300 
during hundreds of meetings across the city; and 2) Liaisons to the community at 
large by helping to build awareness of and participating in the plan update 
process; and  

WHEREAS, the 21 members of the Advisory Council were appointed by Mayor 
Levar M. Stoney to serve on the Richmond 300 Advisory Council effective 
January 4, 2018, and served with distinction until the adoption of Richmond 300: 
A Guide for Growth on December 14, 2020; 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Members of the City of Richmond 
City Planning Commission express to the members of the Richmond 300 Advisory 
Council  their sincere appreciation for their contributions to the Commission and 
their service to the City; their insight in their areas of expertise and the communities 
in which they live and work; their dedication to ensuring the community’s voice was 
represented in the development of the new Master Plan; and their passion for the 
future of the city and willingness to work towards consensus around a vision, goals, 
and recommendations to guide its growth. 
 
 
_____________________________           ___________________________ 
Rodney M. Poole                     Matthew J. Ebinger 
Chair, City Planning Commission            Secretary, City Planning Commission  


